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Chairperson’s Foreword 
 
First of all I would like to apologise to 
everyone for the late publication of the 
Annual Report this year and I hope that this 
does not take anything away from the hard 
work carried out by the Executive Committee 
over the past 12 months. 
 
We have tried to keep everyone up to date 
with all the work on behalf of our 
membership and the past 12 months has 
seen us delivering many outreach meetings 
throughout Scotland and engaging in 
meetings with MSP’s at Holyrood to discuss 
the issues affecting older people, most 
recently with Roseanna Cunningham, 
Minister for Communities and Safety, Keith 
Brown, Minister for Transport and Alex Neil, 
Minister for Health.  In addition to this, we 
have also attended meetings with civil 
servants on housing reform and have been 
engaged in consultations with Transport 
Scotland on the concessionary travel 
scheme. 
 
We also have had information stalls at many 
conferences and events and one of the 
highlights for me was while at the STUC 
Youth Conference in Glasgow where I 
discovered that the 
youth of today are not 
only fighting their own 
cause but are fully 
aware of the issues 
affecting older people 
and are interested in 
and are supportive our 
cause. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Moving from one end of the spectrum to the 
other, we also attended and spoke at events 
for Irvine Seniors Forum, Clydebank Trades 
Council, Dundee Pensioners Forum, and 
Renfrewshire Seniors 
Forum as well as many 
others. 
              
On behalf of the 
Executive Committee 
of the SPF, the only 
thing left to say is that 
we hope that you enjoy 
reading through the 

contents of the Annual 
Report and that you are 
encouraged by the work that we carry out on 
behalf of Scotland’s older people. We, as an 
organisation, understand fully that without 
the support we receive from you, our 
organisation and the work we do would not 
be possible.  Thank you for helping us to 
help you. 
 
Cathy Leech 
SPF Chairperson  

Phyllis Herriot, Eileen Cawley, Margaret Murdoch, Tommy Brennan, Hugh 
Gaffney, Iona Cairns and Eddie MacDonald at the 21

st
 Annual Conference 

Cathy Leech 



 

ANNUAL CONFERENCE 2012 REPORT 
 

This year’s conference took place on Tuesday 12th June 2012 at the GLO Centre in Motherwell. 
Over 150 delegates were in attendance a l l  representing local pensioners’ organisations, trade 
union retired members sections, as well as individual pensioner members from throughout 
Scotland. As always, their continued support and interest in the SPF’s campaigning work was 
gratefully received. 

Due to bereavement, the SPF Chair, Eric Souter, was unable to attend the conference and was instead 
represented by Margret Murdoch, a past Chairperson of the SPF.  Margaret welcomed the delegates to 
conference and introduced Provost James Robertson to deliver the Vote of Thanks on behalf of North 
Lanarkshire Council. 

 

  Civic Welcome 
In his address, Provost Robertson warmly 
welcomed all delegates to the GLO Centre 
and conveyed his delight that the SPF were 
celebrating their 21st birthday in the town. 
The Provost applauded the SPF for their 
continued work and support on behalf of 
Scotland’s pensioners and went on to deliver 

a rundown of the SPF’s 
work and achievements 
over the past 21 years 
and finished his address 
by calling for more older 
people to take up the 
mantle and fight for their 
rights because together 
they are a force to be 
reckoned with and 

remarked grows ever 
stronger, with pensioners 
making up 1/6 of 

Glasgow’s population alone. 
   

 
 

John Storey 
Due to urgent business, the scheduled 
speaker Nicola Sturgeon was unable to 
attend the conference and was substituted 
by John Storey, Head of the Older People’s 
Unit at the Scottish Government.   
 
John informed delegates that the Scottish 
Government took the needs of older people 
in Scotland very seriously and indicated that 
much work had been done with older 
people’s organizations to ensure that they 

were respected, consulted and included and 
recent reports published reflected this. John 
also discussed the need for stronger 
intergenerational links to be established and 
hinted at his dismay that the “See the 
Person, Not the Age” campaign had to be 
withdrawn due to massive spending cuts. 
  
John then went on to highlight the many 
developments the government had taken to 
ensure adequate care for older people in 
Scotland, giving particular emphasis to the 
concessionary travel scheme, council tax 
freeze, high amenity housing for older 
people and free personal and nursing care.  
John also went on to say that the 
government was looking to liaise with older 
people’s organisations when considering the 
referendum on constitutional change for 
Scotland and felt that 
older people’s voices 
must be heard. John felt 
that the fact that people 
were entering old age 
happier and healthier 
was to be commended 
and that life expectancy 
was rising at a rate of 2 

months every year. 
 
John then took questions from the floor on 
such areas as the need to campaign and 
advertise the benefits which are widely 
available to older people to afford them a 
better standard of living; promotion of free 
personal care; the Change Fund and how it 
is monitored and implemented.

Provost James 
Robertson 

John Storey 



 

Hugh Gaffney 

The second speaker of the day was Hugh Gaffney 
of North Lanarkshire TUC.  Hugh greeted delegates 
by quoting from the Summerlee International 
Worker’s Memorial “The Past We Inherit, The 
Future We Build” Hugh went on to talk about the 
fact that pensioners are now finding themselves in 
abject poverty and are being forced to go to bed in 
darkness and hunger and stressed that this was not 
acceptable in one of the world’s richest countries.  
Hugh argued that society must do everything they 
can to eradicate the slogans “Either Eat or Heat” 

and “No More Cuts, No More 
Poverty” as everyone should be 
treated equally as standard without 
having to beg and plead for a 
decent standard of living. 

Hugh also spoke about his 
aspirations to put the story of 
Labour Party founder Keir Hardie 
back into the minds of people 
through a theatre production and 

talks with NLTUC were ongoing on this matter.  
Hugh finished his talk by heaping praise on the No 
Pasaran Committee, remembering the sons and 
daughters of North Lanarkshire who volunteered 
and fought in the Spanish Civil War against fascism 
and for democracy, with particular emphasis being 
made to conference delegate John Milligan for his 
work in this area.   

Hugh finished by 
taking questions 
from the floor on 

such subjects as disability rights, the mobilisation of 
campaigning groups and challenges being made to 
local authorities on unfair charges. 

 Financial Report 

Bill Allison delivered the accounts for the year 
2011-2012 and remarked that the SPF bank 
balance was looking a lot healthier and that 
this was due to the hard work and 
commitment of the SPF Executive Committee. 
The accounts were considered and accepted 
by all in attendance. 

Auditors’ Report 

A report from SPF auditors Watson & Co. was 
delivered to conference, confirming that an 
independent audit had been carried out and as 
specified therein showed no anomalies and 
the accounts were deemed to be in good and 
correct order. 

  This report was accepted by conference. 
 

Election of Executive Committee 2012/2013 

A list of nominations and their categories 
were delivered and the names of the 
Executive Committee were formalised and 
accepted by delegates. 

Election of Standing Orders Committee 
John Milligan was nominated to serve on 
the SPF Standing Orders Committee. This 
nomination was agreed and accepted by 
conference and the delegate duly appointed.

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hugh Gaffney 



 

 

 

The Year Ahead: Open Debate 

Avril Anderson, East Kilbride Seniors 
Forum asked whether it was feasible to 
approach local authorities in relation to the 
Blue Badge Scheme asking that the need to 
submit a 28 page application form be 
withdrawn if a doctor’s certificate stating 
disability was available.  

Christine McGiveron, Individual Pensioner 
Member, asked that more be done in relation 
to the housing shortage and properly adapted 
homes for older and disabled people.  

Dougie Molloy, East Ki lbride Seniors 
Forum,  asked was there a 
mechanism in  which r ing f enced 
money for  o lder  and disabled people 
could  be more c losely  moni tored.   

Tommy Brennan, Community Union, called 
for a campaign on the two tier pension 
scheme which will be operational from 2016. 

Elinor McKenzie, Individual Pensioner 
Member, remarked that no benefit or 

concession presently awarded to older people 
is safe.  More must be done to highlight to 
younger people that older people are not only 
fighting for themselves but also for their futures 
too. 

Mary McAleer, Clydebank Seniors Forum, 
remarked that a campaign to safeguard the 
concessionary travel scheme, in the long term, 
must be organised and negotiations taking 
place. 

Bill Martin, Renfrewshire Seniors Forum, felt 
that there were too many organisations 
representing older people in Scotland and that 
the SPF should be looking at bringing all of 
these organisations together to speak in a 
united voice. 

 
John  McGiveron, CSPA, called for challenges in 
the    local authority charges in relation to the Blue 
Badge  Scheme.  John felt that there was no 
consistency on these charges and that everyone 
under the scheme should write to their MSPs/MPs 
to challenge the evident variance in these  
charges.   

 
 
 
 

21 Years of The SPF – A Celebration. 
 
The conference was brought to a close with a PowerPoint presentation, created by the late 
Ronnie Campbell, and presented by Executive Committee member, Elinor McKenzie on his 
behalf.  
 
The 15 minute presentation looked at the work of the Forum through a series of photographs, 
from its inception through to the present day, and highlighting past and present members, 
meetings with MP’s and MSP’s, campaigns and many other important events over the years. 
 
Thanks were conveyed for the work put in to making such a fitting ending to the events of the 
day. 
 

Vote of Thanks 
 
Margaret Murdoch closed the conference and conveyed her thanks to all in attendance and to 
North Lanarkshire Council for hosting the event. 



 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETINGS WITH POLITICIANS

    MEETING WITH ROSEANNA CUNNINGHAM MSP 5 October 2012 
Cathy Leech, Rose Jackson and John 
McGiveron 

Met with Community Safety Minister, 
Roseanna Cunningham, to discuss 

issues of concern for older people and 
the implementation of adequate safety 
procedures to help them feel safe and 
secure in their home and wider 
communities. The Minister was very 
concerned about the importance of this 
issue and promised to arrange a 
meeting between the SPF and the 
Community Safety Unit of the Scottish 
Government to discuss this issue in 
greater detail and to perhaps look at 
arranging a joint initiative. These talks 
are still ongoing. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MEETING WITH KEITH BROWN MSP AND REPRESENTATIVES OF 
TRANSPORT SCOTLAND 12

th
 December 2012 

Representatives from the Scottish 
Pensioners’ Forum met with Transport 
Minister, Ke i t h  Brown and Ruth Bishop 
and Andy Stevenson of Transport 
Scotland at 

the Scottish Parliament in Edinburgh to 
discuss the concessionary travel scheme 
and other transport issues affecting older 
people. 

Areas for consideration were:- 

 The revamping of community railways 
stations to include disabled access and 
over-ramps and to ask what plans the 
Scottish Government had to ensure these 
requirements could be fulfilled  

 Community transport and the withdrawal of   
services after peak times 

 Lack of community transport in rural areas 

 Adequate hospital transport schemes and 
improved services to allow for the changes 
in hospital outpatient care 

 The long term security of the concessionary 
travel scheme and the inclusion of rail/ferry 
travel within the current programme(Cont’d) 

 (Cont’d)



 

Several issues were discussed in greater 
detail, including free ferry travel, with the 
Minister indicating that the ferry operators 
were already heavily subsidized to allow 
them to keep costs to a minimum and that 
Oban/Mull fares were already operating a 

free service. The SPF requested that they 
be included in any future consultations 
taking place on the concessionary travel 
scheme and this was agreed. 

 

 

  

Concessionary Travel Card Focus Group 20
th

 February 2013 
 

Further to the meeting with Keith Brown, 
Transport Minister, members of the 
Scottish Pensioners Forum were invited to 
engage in talks with ODS Consulting on 
behalf of the Scottish Government.   
The consultation was based around 
several key areas; the use of the 
concessionary travel card and the reasons 
for use, the time of day the card was most 
frequently used, distances travelled and 
ease of application. Members were also 
asked the most common procedures 
adopted by scheme operators when using 
the card and were alerted to the fact that 

any issues or problems relating to the 
misuse of the card could be notified via a 
hotline number. After much discussion, 
SPF members took the opportunity to have 
their say on the many benefits to the 
government in relation to safeguarding the 
scheme, the most obvious being to health 
and wellbeing and in helping older people 
feel less isolated and more able to 
continue to interact within their 
communities and wider afield.  
The SPF also took the opportunity to 
discuss the possibility of a similar scheme 
on rail travel and this was noted.    

 
 

 Meeting with Health Minister Alex Neil 24
th

 January 2013 
 

Sheena Glass, Cathy Leech, Rosemary 
Smith, John McGiveron, Bill Allison and 
Jeanette Pieper met with Health Minister, 
Alex Neil, MSP at Holyrood, to discuss 

matters relating to the 
health and social care 
needs of older people in 
Scotland. 
 
Areas for consideration 
were:- 

 

 Hospital transport and hospital 
waiting times and what can be done 
to make this time as minimal as 
possible. 

 

 The implementation of home from 
hospital care packages and whether 

these are correctly in place before 
discharging patients. 

 

 Discharging patients from hospital at 
unsocial hours. 

 
Several issues were discussed in greater 
detail, including the Liverpool Care 
Pathway and whether there had been a 
supportive statement issued by the 
Scottish government on the matter, the 
new plans being put in place to cut down 
on unsociable hours patient discharge, 
initiatives by the Scottish Government to 
promote active ageing, Mr Neil promised to 
look into all of these areas and a follow up 
meeting was arranged for August 2013, 
when a representative from COSLA would 
also be in attendance.  



 

CONFERENCES, OUT REACH MEETINGS AND EVENTS ATTENDED 
 
Throughout 2012/2013, the volunteers of the SPF Executive Committee have attended various 
conferences and events and listed below is just some of the work carried out by them:- 
 

 SPF Outreach Meeting Motherwell 

 STUC LGBT Conference 
(Information Stall) 

 Age Scotland AGM 

 Irvine Seniors Forum AGM 
(Speaker) 

 STUC Unions into Schools Event 

 GMB Equalities Conference 

 STUC Disabled Workers 
Conference(Information Stall) 

 Scottish Older People’s Assembly 

 Meeting Scottish Hydro Perth 

 Meeting with Roseanna 
Cunningham MSP 

 Meeting with Keith Brown MSP 

 STUC Women’s Conference 
(Information Stall) 

 Clydebank TUC (Speaker) 

 Poverty Conference Edinburgh 
(Workshop) 

 Holyrood Conference on Care 
(Speaker) 

 Dundee Pensioners Forum AGM 
(Speaker) 

 SPF Outreach Meeting Dundee 

 SPF Outreach Meeting Montrose 

 SPF Outreach Meeting Brechin 

 International Women’s Day, 
Kirkcaldy (Speaker) 

 International Women’s Day, Scot 
Parliament 

 Welfare Reform Event, Perth 

 Health & Equality Workshop, 
University of Highlands 
And Islands, Also presentation to 
Students and Teachers 

 Transport Scotland Consultation 

 Meeting with Community Safety 
Scotland 

 UNISON Retired embers conference 
(Speaker) 

 End of Life Choices Conference 

 Poverty Alliance Conference 

 SWC Conference on Women and 
Ageism  

 STUC Congress (Information Stall) 

 Renfrewshire Seniors forum AGM 
(Speaker) 

 South Ayrshire Sheltered Housing 
Outreach Meeting 

 STUC Youth conference 
(Information Stall) 

 NPC Conference Blackpool 

  

                    
 

                                 



 

 

 

 

Executive Committee 2012-2013 

 

Bill Allison NUM Moodiesburn Tom Armstrong Mungo  Foundation  

Tommy Brennan STUC Community Charles Buchanan      Unite  

Iona Cairns                  Co-opted Surjit Chowdhary Mel Milaap Centre  

Bob Flavill                 Civil Serv Pens.Alliance David Gavin Other Indiv.Member

 Sheena Glass        GOPWA                                 Charles Gray          Individual Member 

  Phyllis Herriot             Other Indiv. Member Rose Jackson STUC UNISON  

  Cathy Leech STUC – CWU Eddie MacDonald GMB  Scotland  

  John McAllion Dundee Pensioners Forum Jessie McHarg Irvine Seniors Forum 

  John McGiveron Individual Member  Elinor McKenzie Individual Member   

  Bill Martin Age Scotland Margaret Murdoch    Individual Member  

 Jeanette Pieper East Kilbride Seniors Forum Gordon Samson Individual Member  

 Rosemary Smith Co-opted  Eric Souter STUC - Usdaw 

Alan Spinks Nat.Fed. of Occupational Pens Sandy Welch Prospect  

Rhona Young Clydebank Seniors Forum 
 

 
 
 
 

Office Bearers 2012-2013 
 

CHAIRPERSON – Cathy Leech
 
 
 
    VICE CHAIRPERSON - 

 

 
Eric Souter  

Margaret Murdoch 

 
 

SECRETARY – Grahame Smith 

TREASURER – Bill Allison ASSISTANT SECRETARY – Jeanette Pieper 
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Meet  the Executive Committee 2012/2013 
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Surjit Chowdhary Bob Flavill 
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 David Gavin Bill Martin 

John McGiveron Jessie McHarg 
Margaret Murdoch Elinor McKenzie 



 

   
MEMBERSHIP 

 

ORGANISATIONS, GROUPS  AND  FORUMS  (2013—164) 

Age Concern, Age Concern Broomlands & 
Bourtreehill, Age Scotland T/A Age Concern 
Scotland & Help the Aged Scotland, Amicus 
Aberdeen General, Amicus/Unite Aberdeen 
Educational, Amicus/Unite East Scotland 
Technology, Amicus/Unite Edinburgh General 
Branch, Amicus/Unite Glasgow Central, 
Amicus/Unite Glasgow PETS, Amicus/Unite 
Rolls Royce 1/A/0786, Amicus/Unite 
Scottish Region, Barrhead Seniors Forum, 
BECTU, Bridge of Weir Elderly Forum, Civil 
Service Pensioners' Alliance, Clyde Pumps 
Convenor of Shop Stewards, Clydebank 
Seniors Forum, Clydebank TUC, Community 
Trade Union, Croy Miners Charitable Society, 
CWU Glasgow and District, CWU Glasgow/ 
Motherwell, CWU Glasgow/Motherwell Ret 
Members, CWU Scotland No 1 Branch, CWU 
(Scotland), CWU Scot Reg. Retired Members 
Cncl Regional, CWU Scotland No 2, 
Danderhall Miners Social Club, Drumbrae Co- 
op Womens Guild, Dumfries & District TUC, 
Dundee Pensioners' Forum,  Dundee 
Vo lu nt a r y A ct i o n, Du nfe r m line & 
Cowdenbeath TUC, Dunfermline District T&G 
RMA, Dunfermline Elderly Forum, East 
Kilbride Seniors Forum, Edinburgh Trades 
Union Council, EIS, FBU Scottish Region, Fife 
Elderly Forum,  Fife Trades Council, 
Foxbar Seniors Forum, Gallowhill Seniors 
Forum, Gilmerton Social Club, Glasgow 
Old Peoples' Welfare Association, 
Glasgow TU Council, Glenburn Seniors 
Forum, Glenrothes Elderly Forum, GMB 
Dumbarton RM Branch, GMB RMA Greater 
Glasgow Branch, GMB Scotland, 
Grampian Senior Citizens Forum, Gtr 
Knightswood E F, Gtr Pollok Community 
Forum, Hamilton South Over 60 Activities 
Club Hamilton, Highland Senior Citizens 
Network, Irvine Seniors' Forum, Irvine Trades 
Council, Irvine Valley Elderly Forum, John Galt 
House Tenants Association, Johnstone 
Seniors Forum, Linwood Elderly Forum, 
Lochwinnoch Elderly Forum, Mel Milaap/ 
Singh Sabha, Milngavie Old Peoples Welfare 
Committee, Moray Trades Union Cncl, 
Mungo  Foundation,  Musicians  Union, 

National Federation of Occupational 
Pensioners, National League of the Blind and 
Disabled, North Lanarkshire Trades Council, 
NUJ, NUM Moodiesburn Retired Branch, 
PCS Associate and Retired Members, PCS 
Dundee Pension Centre, PCS Motherwell 
Pension Centre, PCS Dundee, Pensioners' 
Action Group East, Port Glasgow Old 
Peoples' Welfare Council, Prospect, Renfrew 
Town Elderly Forum, Renfrewshire Seniors 
Forum, RMT Scottish Regional Council, RMT 
Wishaw and Motherwell, Rolls Royce Retired 
Employees Association, Royal British Legion 
Scotland, Rutherglen Seniors Forum, 
Saltcoats Elderly Forum, Scottish Seniors 
Alliance, South Ayrshire Seniors Forum, 
S o ut h End S e nio r s F o r um , S PA 
Cumbernauld, Stevenston Elderly Forum, 
STUC, TGWU 7/148, TGWU/Unite Scottish 
Region, Thompsons Solicitors Edinburgh, 
tssa, UCATT Dalkeith, UCATT Scottish 
Region, UNISON Aberdeenshire, UNISON 
Argyll & Bute, UNISON Borders, UNISON City 
of Edinburgh, UNISON Clackmannanshire, 
UNISON Dumfries& G'way Ret'd, UNISON 
East Ayrshire, UNISON East Lothian Council 
Branch, UNISON Falkirk, UNISON Fife, 
UNISON Fife Health, UNISON Gas Branch, 
UNISON Glasgow City, UNISON Glasgow City 
Retired, UNISON Glasgow Housing Branch, 
UNISON Glasgow University, UNISON 
Grampian Health, UNISON Inverness Retired 
Members, UNISON Lanarkshire Health, 
UNISON Moray, UNISON North Ayrshire, 
UNISON Perth & Kinross, UNISON S'clyde 
Police & Fire, UNISON Scotland, UNISON 
Scottish Electricity, UNISON Scottish Health 
Care, UNISON Shetland Local Govt, UNISON 
Strathclyde Retd Members, UNISON Tayside 
Health Care, UNISON Tayside Retired Branch, 
UNISON Western Isles Local Government, 
UNITE Faculty of Educ, UNITE North 
Lanarkshire Group, Unite T&G Dunfermline 
Retired Members, UNITE,  W e s t  o f  
S c o t l a n d  E d u c . , USDAW Aberdeen, 
USDAW Ayr, USDAW British Bakeries 
(Scotland), USDAW Clydebank, USDAW Dalry 
Chemical, USDAW Dumfries PT, 



 

ORGANISATIONS, GROUPS AND FORUMS (continued) 
USDAW Dundee PT, USDAW East  of 
Scotland Food, USDAW East of Scotland 
General, USDAW East of Scotland Morrisons, 
USDAW East of Scotland Sainsbury, USDAW 
G319 Branch, USDAW  Glasgow (SB), 
USDAW Glasgow No 1 Misc Trades, USDAW 
Glasgow Princes Soft Drinks,  USDAW 
Grampian Misc Trades, USDAW   North & East 

of Scotland Co-op, USDAW North of Scotland 
Tesco, USDAW Scottish Division, USDAW 
Scottish Midlands Co-op, USDAW Strathclyde 
Multiple Tailoring, USDAW, Tesco Bank, 
USDAW West of Scotland Co-op, USDAW 
West of Scotland Milk Trades, USDAW West 
of Scotland  Morrisons, USDAW West of 
Scotland Sainsbury, West End/Central Elderly 
Forum 

 

 
 

OTHER INDIVIDUAL MEMBERS (2012—28) 
 

Ms M Bell, William N Bell, Dr G Brown MP, 
Mr Keith Brown MSP, Mrs Eileen Cawley, Bob 
Doris MSP, Annabelle Ewing, Patricia 
Ferguson, Mr Andrew Fraser, Mr David 
Gavin, Mr Norman Godman, Trish Godman 
MSP, Mrs P Herriot, Mr A Ingram MP, Mr 
David   Marshall   MP,   Mr   Bill   Martin,   Ms 

Elizabeth McIntosh, Mr Sandy Middleton, Mrs 
Anne Middleton, Mr  Tom Murray, Mr D 
Oattes, Mr John Robertson MP, Mr G Smith, 
Alyn Smith MEP, Ms Catherine Stihler MEP, 
Mr Gavin Strang MP, Mr Bob Thomson, Mr 
Sandy Walker 

 

 

INDIVIDUAL PENSIONER MEMBERS (2012—363) 
 

Ms Breege Abbott, Mrs Pamela Airey, Miss 
Jean Allison, Mrs A Anderson, Mrs C 
Anderson, Mrs D Anderson, Mrs Elizabeth 
Anderson, Mrs  Margo  Anderson, Mr Martin 
Anderson, Mrs Norma Anderson, Mrs R 
Angrove, Mr Thomas J Armstrong, Mr 
Maurice K Ashbridge, Mr David Balfour, Mr 
Terry Barlow, Mrs B L Barrett, Mrs Sylvia 
Bates, Ms Margaret Baxter, Ms  Esther  
Beaton, Mrs M Beaton, Mr Peter Berg, Mrs 
Anne Berney, Mr Tom Berney, Mrs Helen 
Biggins, Ms Anne Bilsland, Ms LC Bochel, 
Ms C Boland, Ms Anne Booth, Mrs E 
Borland, Mrs Margaret Bowes, Mr John 
Boyle, Mrs Mary Boyle, Mr Jim Bradley, Mrs 
Alice Brebber, J D Bremner, Mrs Mary 
Brennan, Mr Thomas Brennan, Mrs C 
Brown, Mr Robert Brown, Mrs Sheila 
Brown,  Mrs Mary Bruce,  Ms  Mary  Bruce, 
Ms Nora F Bruce, Mr A Bryson, Ms Evelyn 
Buchanan, Ms IM Cairns, Mr J Caldow, Ms 
N Cameron, Mr Sam Cameron, Mrs M 
Campbell, Mrs G Cardoo, Mr  Tony 
Cascarino, Ms Adrienne Chalmers, Mr Les 
Chalmers, Sue Chalmers, Ms Jean 

Charsley, Mrs D Chisholm, Miss Margaret 
Christie, Mrs Jessie Clark, Mr Mel Clark, 
Mrs G Clarke, Mrs H Clyde, Ms J 
Clydesdale,   Mr   Lawson   Coats,   Mrs   K 
Conlon, Mr Tom Conway, Mr James Cook, 
Miss BG Coulter, Mr A Craig, Mrs A Craig, 
Mrs Emma C Craig, Mrs I Craig, Miss Mary 
M Craig, Mary Cruikshank, Ms Chrissie 
Cumming, Mr Ian Cunningham, Mr Ronald 
Curdie, Mr James Cuthbert, Mrs A Davidson, 
Ms Ella Davies, Mr Tom Davis, Mr Jim 
Devine, Mrs Lillian Dolan, Mr Terence Dolan, 
Mr P Donnelly, Mr T Donnelly, Mr JA 
Dougan, Mrs JH Dougan, Mr E Douglas, Ms 
Isabel Douglas, Miss J Dow, Fionna Downie, 
Mr Eugene Duffy, Mrs Iris Duffy, Mr John 
George Duncan, Mr Ralph W Duncan, Mr 
Jim Dunlevy, Mr Jim Dunlop, Ms M 
Easdale, Ms Sandra Edmondson, Mr Jim 
Elder, Mr B England, Mrs B England, Mr 
Gordon Evans, Dr W Ewing, Mrs I C Exton, Mr 
Jim Ferguson, Miss Kateindlay, Mrs 
Elizabeth Flavill, Mr Robert Flavill, Mrs Hilda 
Fleming, Stella Forshaw, Mr RH Foston, Mrs 
Anne Fox, Mr Loreto Frattaroli, Ms Sue 
Freshwater, Mrs Elizabeth Fry, Mr J Fry, Mrs 



 

S Fyvie, Ms Maureen Gardner, Ms Margaret 
Garvie, Mr PK Gethins, Mr Jim Gillies, Mrs 
Doris Godfrey, Mr R E Godfrey, Ms Louise S 
Goldsack, Ms Isobel Gough, Mrs Elizabeth 
Gould, Ms AM Graham, Mrs Jessie Graham 
Mrs Mary Grandon, Mr RK Grant, Mrs Cathie 
Gray, Mr Charles Gray, Mr John Gray, Mrs 
Aileen Greig, Ms C Grice, Miss A Grove, 
Mrs Mary Hall, Mrs M Hamil, Mr James 
Hamilton, Mrs Ida Harrison, Mrs Janet 
Henderson, Mr A Henery, Ms A Henery, Mr 
Will Herald, Mrs C Hislop, Mr Charles 
Holliday, Mrs Dorothy Holliday, Mr J 
Holmes, Mrs M Humphries, Mr Robin 
Hunter, Mrs I Jackson, Mrs M  B 
Jenkinson, Dr Todd Joansson, ER 
Johnston, Ms Hilda M Johnston, . James 
Kane, Mrs Isobel Kay, Mr Thomas Kay, Ms 
Doreen Kean, Mr John Keirnan, Mrs 
Margaret Keirnan, Mrs A Kelly, Ms N 
Kilpatrick, Mr Hamish Kirk, Mr B Knight, 
Mrs D Knight, Mr S S Kohli, Ms Flora 
Lamont, Mrs C Lawson, Ms Joan Lawson, 
Mrs Christine Legget, Mr Tom Legget, Mrs 
Alison Leighton, Mrs S Lewis, Mr G Lindsay, 
Mrs Morag Lindsay, Mrs A Little, Dr Cathie 
Lloyd, Mr Robert Lockhart, Ms Betty Love, 
Mr T Lynch, Mr G N MacDonald, Ms Lilian 
MacDonald, Mrs PEC MacDonald, Ms 
Catherine MacFarlane, Mrs  M MacFarlane, 
Ms Nan MacIver, Miss Daphne V MacKay, 
Ms Jean MacKay, Mr Rod MacLachlan, Mr 
A MacLeish, Mr K Macmillan, Ms Anne M 
Madden, Mrs Isabella Main, Mrs Reta Maley, 
Miss M R Marsh, Mr Bill Martin, Mr John 
McAllion, Ms Margaret McAskill, Mr Jim 
McAulay, Mr Alex McBurney, Mrs J S 
McCabe, Mrs P McCallum, Rosemary 
McCarey, Mr MPF McCoach, Ms Elizabeth 
McCudden, Mr Neil McDonagh, Mrs G 
McDonald, Miss LG McDonald, Mrs Isabella 
McFarlane, Mrs Betty McGeachy, Miss 
Margaret McGhie, Mr M McGinlay, Mrs 
Chrisitne McGiveron, Mr John McGiveron, 
Ms Violet McGuire, Mrs Jessie McHarg, Ms 
Elizabeth McInnes, Mr Mick McIntosh, Mrs 
Jeanette McIntyre, Jane McKay, Ms Elinor 
McKenzie, Mrs Euphemia McKeown, Mr 
James McKeown, Ms Grace McLachlan, Mrs 
Jean McLaggan,  Mrs Eleanor McLaughlin, 
Mr R McLean, Mr Keith McLellan, Mrs Mary 
McLellan,  Ann McMaster, Miss Lillias 
McNaughton, Ms M McNicol.   Ms   Elizabeth 
McPherson,   Mrs 

Pamela McPhie, Mrs Eileen McQuade, 
Mr James McWaters, Mrs Jean 
McWaters, Rene McWilliam, Mrs 
Jeanette Y Meldrum, Mr David F 
Melville, Mr James Miller, Mrs 
Christine Milligan, Jane Milligan, Mr 
John Milligan, Mrs M Milligan, Mrs 
Milligan, Mr James Moloney, Mr 
Charlie Montgomery, Mrs Marie Moore, 
Mr Ronnie Moran, Mrs MK Morgan, Mr 
Ronald Morrison, Mrs R Mortimer, Mr 
W Moulds, Mr A C Muir, Mr D Munro, 
Mr DI Munro, Ms M Murdoch, Ms 
Mary Murray, Mr Scott Murray, A.G 
Neave, Ms Patricia Niblock, Mrs Brenda 
Nicolson, Mrs June Niven, Mr Gilbert 
Oakley, Ms Enid Park, Mr George S Park, 
Mary Park, Ms Nan Park, Mr Cliff Parr, 
Mrs Jeanette Pieper, Mrs I Provan, Ms E 
Ralston, Mr AGD Rea, Mr James Reid, 
Miss  Margaret  Reilly, Mr T Reilly, Mrs R 
Rennie, Mrs Dorothy Reynolds, Mrs 
June Ritchie, Ms Kathleen Robertson, 
Mrs A Rohan, Mr Pat Rowland, Mr 
Charles Royle, Mrs Margot Saint-Yves, 
Mr Gordon Samson, Mrs Hilda Saunders, 
Mrs Anne Scott, Mr VS Selway, Dr S 
Sharma, Ms M Shaw, Mr William 
Shields, Mr Michael Short, Mrs Mary 
Slaven, Mrs J Smith, Mr R Smith, Ms 
Rosemary Smith, Mrs Janet S Stewart, 
Mr Jimmy Stewart, Miss Mary Stewart, 
Mrs C Stirling, Mrs  D  Stobie,  Mr Cliff 
Stone, Mrs Elizabeth Sturrock, Mr L 
Sturrock, Mrs Joan Elizabeth  Sulter,  Mrs 
Irene Sweeney, Mr John Swinburne, Mr 
Ali Syed, Heather Thomas, Mr Bob 
Thomson, Ms Liz Thomson, Mr David 
Thorburn, Mr J Thorpe, Ms Cathie 
Topley, Mr J Torrance, Mr William 
Towsey, Mr David Turner, Ms Anne 
Walker, Ms Catherine S Walker, Mr Ian 
Wallace, Mr James Wallace,  Ms  Nan 
Wallace, Mr Stewart Wallace, Mrs B 
Warren, Mrs Helen Warren, Mr D Watt, 
Mrs Betty Whitelaw, Mr Ernie Whitelaw, 
Mr Jim Whyte, Bridget Wilcox, Mr E 
Wilder, Ms Agnes B Williamson, Mr A A 
Wilson, Ms B Wilson, Mrs Elizabeth 
Wood, Mr William Wood, Mr Patrick 
Woods, Mrs Woods, Ms Mary Wycherley. 



 

MEMBERSHIP FEES 

Organisations 

 

 
£2,820.00 

 

Regional Forums £260.00 
Individual Pensioners £618.00 

Other Individuals   £80.00 £3,778.00 

DONATIONS 
  

Individuals £777.00  

STUC Bucket Colln £153.70  

Amicus Glas Central £50.00  

Civil Serv. Pens .Alliance £1,000.00  

Dundee Pens.Forum £120.00  

CWU Glas/Moth £290.00  

 Dumfries TUC   £5.00  

FBU Scottish Region £800.00  

GMB   £35.00  

Grampian Seniors £10.00  

GOPWA £30.00  

North Lanarkshire Council                          £400.00  

UNITE Rolls Royce £70.00  

UNITE Ret’d Members £10.00  

UNISON D’Fries £20.00              £3,770.70 

GENERATED INCOME 
  

Fundraising Draw £512.00                       £512.00 

GRANTS/SPONSORSHIP 
  

Comic Relief                    £12,688.00 
 

Scottish Government £19,000.00 £31,688.00 

MISCELLANEOUS 
  

Float Return                          £137.78 
 

                    £137.78 
Transfer from Salary Account                          £863.82              £863.82 

 
Total Income 

  
£40,750.30 

 

 SCOTTISH PENSIONERS’ FORUM 

 
INCOME AND EXPENDITURE STATEMENT 

INCOME AS AT 31st March 2013 



 

EXPENDITURE AS AT 31st  March 2013 
 

 
 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 

Executive Expenses 

        
       £611.53 

 

Catering        £475.96            £1087.49 

POSTAGE/PRINTING/PUBLICITY/OFFICE 
  

Postage  £1,714.56  

Health Newsletter 
S/Seniors  31 
S/Seniors  32 

 £522.00 
£344.00 
£344.00 
Annual 
rerport 

 

Publicity Materials (Pens/Keyrings)        £698.82  

Pop Up Banners        £180.00  

Annual Reports  £888.00  

Press Advertisement                 £120.00  
STUC Congress Advert                 £240.00  £5051.38 

CONFERENCE FEES 
  

GLO Centre Annual Conference       £1110.00  

STUC Congress Stall/Expenses 
STUC Youth Conference 

       £663.20 
        £100.00 

 

STUC Women’s Conference  £191.00  

STUC Disabled Workers Conference    £45.00  

SPF Fringe Meeting Inverness/Perth                 £611.00  

NPC Delegates               £1483.94  

Raffle Prizes  £255.00  

Remuneration  £90.00  

Misc. Conference Expenses  £98.40  

Outreach Meetings(Motherwell/Adelaides)                 £477.60  

MacKay & Hannah (Conf Re:Comic Relief)                £1435.00   

Holyrood Conferences                 £1371.30  

Knowledge Ex.Partnership                 £712.80 £8,644.24 

NPC Affiliation Fee 
                              

                   £15.00 

 

                      £15.00 

OFFICE COSTS 
  

Telephone                 £319.00           £319.00 
AUDIT FEES   

Watson & Co.                 £420.00            £420.00 

PETTY CASH               £1373.29           £1373.29 

SALARY 
  

STUC Salary/Pension  £19,404.68 £19,404.68 

TOTAL  Expenditure 
 

£36,315.08 



 

 
Financial Statement 

As at 31
st

 March 2013 
 

 
 

Balance 
As at 31/03/12      24,003.95 
 
 
 
 
 
Add: 
Income              40,750.30   
 
 
 
 
 
Less: 
Expenditure     36,315.08              
 
 
 
 
 
Balance      28,439.17 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Scottish Pensioners' 
        Forum 

 

Contact the Forum 

The Administrator, 

The Scottish Pensioners’ Forum,  

333 Woodlands Road, 
Glasgow  
G3 6NG 

Tel: ..............................................................................0141  337  8113  (direct  line) 

.....................................................................................0141  337  8100  
(switchboard) 

Fax: .............................................................................0141 337 8101 

Email:   .........................................................................  spf@stuc.org.uk 
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 


